

#### Happy Fall Everyone!

The leaves are changing and all the horses are starting to grow their winter coats in preparation for the cooler weather. We are getting into the fall spirit by decorating the trail with Halloween items and enjoying our Halloween obstacle course. Everyone see if you can spot the witch on her broomstick as you come to the farm for lessons!

We are also getting ready for our Holiday Party and cookie swap which will be on Saturday December, 2nd. The donkeys from Road to Independence will be in attendance again this year and will be available for grooming and leading. We will be running our raffle again and any donated items would be greatly appreciated!

In other exciting news, Amy Campbell has joined the team as our new Office Manager! Amy grew up in the area and has a strong fundraising background. We are sad to see Bea go and she will be greatly missed, but are excited about all that Amy brings to the program.

Sincerely, Aileen Reney

**Program Director** 

### **Drawing Contest!**

During the month of
January, riders will
have the chance to
submit artwork. The
winning creation will
be used as a new
design for tee shirts,
hats and more!
Further details to
come!

# Full Circle Farm Therapeutic Horsemanship Wish List

- Legacy joint supplement
- Sensory Trail Items— anything fun that we can put outside along our trail!
- Printer paper
- Medium Weight Size 82 Winter Turn-out Blanket for Duncan
- Items for the Holiday Party!!

## Volunteer Spotlight - Babs Jarvis

Babs has been volunteering with us on a regular basis since 2016 and has worked with a number of different riders. Her quiet and friendly manner help the riders and horses to feel at ease during the lessons. We greatly appreciate her continued dedication to the program.



## Upcoming events—

November 23-25—Thanksgiving

November 28th—National Day of Giving

**December 2nd—Holiday Party** 

December 2nd to 9th Holiday Raffle

December 23— January 1, 2024 Break Week

January 2024—Drawing Contest



#### Participant Spotlight - Dylan

Dylan has been riding for almost two years and is working very hard to develop his horsemanship skills. He has increased his core strength, and mastered the jumping position while riding his favorite mount, Marley over poles. Now, Dylan is practicing posting at the trot! He loves going for trail rides, and always thanks his horse at the end of a ride!





Thank you to our FCFTH Community for your support so far this year! Please make sure to visit our website www.fcftherapeutic.org and also follow us on Facebook, Instagram and YouTube.

Many Thanks, FCFTH Staff and Board of Directors.

